
CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION 

November 12, 2010 


The work session was called to order by Vice Mayor Beth Dillaha at 3:00 p.m. in Winter Park 
City Hall Room 200, 401 Park Avenue South, Winter Park, Florida. 

Members present: Also present: 
Commissioner Beth Dillaha City Manager Randy Knight 
Commissioner Tom McMacken Assistant City Manager Michelle del Valle 
Commissioner Carolyn Cooper Parks and Recreation Director John Holland 
Commissioner Phil Anderson Public Works Director Troy Attaway 

Absent: 
Mayor Kenneth Bradley 

Friends of Mead Garden present: 
Chairman Jeffrey Blydenburgh 
Forest Michael (landscape architect) 

Mead Garden discussion: 

As a follow up to the work session on October 18, 2010, the discussion continued regarding 
Mead Gardens. 

Before the discussion on Mead Gardens, Commissioner Dillaha asked for a consensus to put 
Fleet Peeples Park on the November 22, 2010 agenda as an item for discussion or new 
business. Commissioner Cooper said she would prefer not to discuss it; her second choice is 
new business and does not want to ignore the issue but rather have the City Manager take 
some sort of action relative to talking to the boards, their authorities and what they should and 
should not be doing. 

Commissioner McMacken asked if she can discuss it when the Parks Board provides their 
update at the next meeting scheduled for November 22, 2010 since it was already listed on the 
agenda. Mr. Holland explained that this is an update on the fee structure, the implementation 
date of December 1, the policies and procedures for issuing tags for the dogs and how to 
administer a daily pass. City Manager Knight said the Commission directed them to bring this 
back and that it is listed as a consent agenda item in hopes there would be no discussion. 
Commissioner Dillaha said she requested this item come back to them regarding the rules and 
regulations and they agreed to that. Commissioner McMacken suggested that she think about 
whether or not to put it on the agenda as a new business item and maybe they can follow up 
during Monday's work session scheduled for November 15, 2010. 

Regarding the discussion on Mead Gardens, Commissioner Omaha said that she wanted to 
discuss the obligations of the deed, what the cities goals are per the policy and deed, address 
completed consultant studies, define the existing assets and what the opportunities are and 
outline the actions that are necessary to achieve the goals and develop a detailed plan for 
implementation. She said they need to define who is responsible for each component, the 
funding sources available, the overseer of Mead Gardens, who takes ownership of carrying out 
the plan and define the role of the Friends of Mead Garden (FMG) and their relationship with the 
City. 
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Commissioner Cooper said she thought the letter of acknowledgement from FMG dated 
December 14, 2009 (attached) is very clear as to the responsibilities and what the City's 
relationship is. Commissioner McMacken said they need to discuss the governance and 
whether the board of trustees oversees it or not. He said there are numerous items on the table 
but it is a matter of what works and suggested that they discuss the items. 

Director of Parks and Recreation John Holland presented a map and spoke about the deed 
restricted areas for the four primary pieces of properties involved: the Bartels parcel, the Treat 
parcel, the Leedy parcel and the Rose parcel (attached). He addressed the definition and 
multiple uses and restrictions of a botanical garden. There was a discussion regarding the 
leasing of these properties, if entry fees can be charged and the use of the fees. They also 
spoke about the original approved master plan from 2007 and what has transpired since that 
time, the refinements to the plan that are currently suggested and the funding that is needed. 

Commissioner McMacken said he is comfortable as far as the obligations of the deed and feels 
that the master plan that is out there meets the City's goals. 

Commissioner Cooper shared her concerns and her two issues with governance and money. 
City Manager Knight explained that the City currently spends about $85,000 a year operating 
the park and the intent was that the City would continue putting that much money towards 
operations.. He stated that this is something they need to negotiate for any type of agreement 
they move forward with for governance. Commissioner Cooper said they need to define their in­
kind commitment they are making and figure out whether they can continue to make that 
commitment or more. 

Commissioner Anderson said part of the goal would be to endorse a long term vision from three 
collections, the wetland collection, the upland collection and the mead formal botanicals and its 
adoption. He said he loves the idea of a fee based botanical garden but asked how they test 
the market for it. He said he would like to see the use of grant money to fund it as a start up to 
make sure there is long term market support and that he does not have a problem granting a 
lease on this building to help generate more awareness. He said they also need to look at 
recreating Lake Lillian. Commissioner McMacken said they need to start with a management 
plan for the garden and he likes the idea that FMG is willing to take the first step and then have 
the City help with the development of the plan. 

Jeffrey Blydenburgh with FMG explained that all of their questions can be answered in the 
Friends of Mead Garden (FMG) proposal dated November 10, 2010 (attached) which includes 
their mission, agreement approach, continuing city responsibilities, financial requests, grant 
writing and funding, project implementation and earned income, along with the obligations of the 
deed and the ultimate goal. Mr. Blydenburgh provided a brief outline of the proposal including 
the operating costs, the leasing options and the steps that need to be taken. He explained the 
four necessary things for it to be a successful botanical garden; vision, mission and programs, 
facilities, and staff. He explained the sources of funding: taxes (federal or local); grants or local 
tax money, earned income by selling books or classes, charging for admission or membership, 
and philanthropy. He mentioned that they are waiting for a commitment on the part of the City 
for a plan so they can move forward. 

Commissioner Anderson said the governance issue ties in with the physical boundaries and that 
concerns him. He said what makes sense to him is they start with a lease of the physical area, 
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such as the learning center and then they say to them that they are interested and supportive of 
doing a lease with a formal garden because that is where the admissions would be charged and 
then get beyond those boundaries and go from there. 

Commissioner Cooper shared her concerns regarding where the money is to come from. Mr. 
Knight also shared the same concern. He explained that if the Commission sets this as a goal 
to fund a certain dollar amount to start in fiscal year 2012 then he will deliver a budget with that 
amount in there, but that something will have to be cut. He said he could not tell them today 
where that cut might be, but there would be a cut somewhere because he would have to find 
that amount of money to pay for it. He stated if the Commission sets it as a policy, then that is a 
policy that he will carry out. 

Mr. Blydenburgh suggested that they use some of the resources they have. He mentioned that 
Dan Starke, Director of the American Public Gardens Association has offered to come to Winter 
Park and help by participating in the public and private lease agreement discussion. He noted 
that FMG will pay all expenses so it would be no cost to the City and that they should really 
consider using this free resource. 

There was a consensus to cancel the work session meeting scheduled for tomorrow, Saturday, 
November 13, 2010. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4: 17 p.m. 

/l;1ldfuJ:<.L ~~ 
Deputy City Clerk Michelle Bernstein 



Letter of Acknowledgement

This LETTER OF ACKNOWLEDGEMENT is issued this 14th day of December 2009 in order to

acknowledge and recognize the FRIENDS OF MEAD GARDEN FMG as an organization that

endeavors to support the city park known as Mead Garden FMG is a Florida not for profit corporation
PO Box 1227 Winter Park Florida 32790 qualifying as an exempt organization under Section 501c3
of the Internal Revenue code of 1986 and its regulations

THE CITY OF WINTER PARK City a Florida municipal corporation 401 Park Avenue South
Winter Park Florida 32789 is a Florida municipal corporation and owns controls maintains and operates
within the municipal corporate limits of the City a public parkknown as Mead Garden Mead Garden is a

48 acre passive park located on Howell Creek between Pennsylvania Avenue and Denning Avenue iriahe
southwest section of the City

The City recognizes and encourages the partnership participation and cooperation ofFMG in planning
and implementing steps to improve preserve and beautify Mead Garden Together the city and FMG will

conduct sponsor support promote and develop educational recreational and charitable activities and

programs Using the synergies of this and otherpublicprivatenonprofit partnerships FMG and the City
will encourage funding gift giving grants and contributions The City does not waive its sovereign rights
to control the use of lands constituting Mead Garden and that all proposed improvements equipment and

amenities placed in Mead Garden immediately become property of the City The City and the FMG agree

through this Letter ofAcknowledgement and the attached Schedule A that all deed restrictions will be

recognized and upheld for all future improvements development and or activities yin Mead Garden

The City willhear and consider all proposals from FMG for actions events andor improvements to the

park and provide appropriate written documentation upon approval or denial of the requestThe City may
request written documentation or records from the FMG as confirmation of the organizations financial

standing

For its activities FMG and its agents volunteers and employees shall comply with all applicable
provisions of law After first granting written consent to any conditions or restrictions the City can

accept any grants gifts donations or other transfers of funds or property which would impose conditions
upon or otherwise obligate the City in connection with the receipts and use of suchfunds or property
The City agrees that having given such approval the City will adhere to abide by and honor acid respect
such conditions and restrictions on any such funds once received by or utilized on behalf of the City in

connection with ownership operation and maintenance ofMead Garden subject to prevailing law and the

municipal home rule power

Unless otherwise specifically approved the City is not obligated in any manner to provide maintenance
management funding or personnel for the improvements additions or programs provided by FMG within

the property

This Letter of Acknowledgement wild terminate upon 90day notification in writing by either party
without cause or automatically by theloss ofgood standing with the State ofFlorida by the FMG

Mayor KennethWB adley
j
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By Chairman Friends ofMead Garden f
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SCHIJDULL A

LETILROrACKNOWLLDGIMENT

rRILNDS OI MEAD GARDEN

1 PROPERTY DLLDS fOR MEAD GARDEN INCLUDING DLLD KLS1RICTIONS and

RLVIJRTLR CLAUSh

The Mead Garden property deeds deed restrictions and reverter clauses arc to be considered in

any decision proposal orplan adoptedproposed or presented by the hriends oI Mead Garden for a

consideration by the City

2 CI1Y130ARD APPROVAL

Any and all proposals made by the friends of Mead Gardens for improvements changes or

alterations to the property or structures in Mead Gardens would require consideration and or

approval byall appropriate City Boards






















